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STATEMENT OF CHAIRMAN CAWLEY


Before this Commission is the petition of Duquesne Light Company (DLC) filed October 9, 2009 and the Joint Petition for Settlement of All Issues (“Settlement”) filed on February 24, 2010, seeking approval of a Default Service Plan to provide default service to its customers from January 1, 2011 to May 31, 2013.

The parties should be acknowledged for their cooperation in fashioning a settlement.  Many of the components of the settlement are likely to result in clear benefits to customers.  Specifically, the competitive default service wholesale bidding process for commercial and industrial customers should result in least cost default service for these customers.  Additionally, the provision for customer lists, continuation of DLC’s Purchase of Receivables program, commitment to further choice education, and other competitive enhancement programs will facilitate competitive offers to ensure customers can take advantage of competitive market buying opportunities.

However, the residential default service program gives me great pause.  While the portfolio of bilateral contracts proposed under this Settlement clearly complies with our policy statement, regulations, and laws, the failure to pass on the resultant costs dollar-for-dollar—and instead the retention by DLC of any profits from the revenues collected from the residential default service fixed price offered to residential customers under the Settlement relative to actual purchase costs—is of concern.  Such an approach eliminates much of the transparency and price discovery that exist under more traditional default service programs.  Given legislatively imposed time constraints, I begrudgingly acquiesce in this proposal, but I will closely monitor the performance of this residential default service program relative to other competitive bidding processes that pass on procurement costs dollar-for-dollar.  Given this no-bid full requirements contract that DLC is essentially providing to itself, we will likely be relying on competitive market Electric Generation Suppliers (EGSs) to ensure that consumers have access to least cost supply.  
On the brighter side, this is a default service plan that we are approving, i.e., provisions for those customers who do not have the wisdom or will to choose an alternative supplier of electricity but instead stay with DLC’s higher default prices.  As was the case this year with the expiration of rate caps in the service territory of PPL Electric Utilities, EGSs will doubtless enter DLC’s market in force to bring the value of a truly competitive market to consumers.  As always, I strongly encourage EGSs to come to Pennsylvania, and, more immediately, to DLC’s service area, to provide enhanced competitive service to consumers.  I also urge DLC to work with EGSs to develop market referral programs to accelerate customer shopping that can provide lower prices to consumers.  I urge other electric distribution companies to avoid residential default service programs similar to this one.  
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